MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ROUNDUP HELD ON FEBRUARY 17th, 2015 AT 7:00, CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jones. Clerk Lanter called roll with Council members Ramsey, Schladweiler, LaPierre, Griffith, Vandeberg, Yount and Martin present. Picchioni was absent. Assistant Clerk Olsen, and Attorney Lundvall- via phone.
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Moved by Yount, seconded by Vandeberg to approve the agenda. All in favor. Motion carried.

Corrections to the minutes: Spelling of Martin. Change March to February in the advertisement for lifeguards.

Moved by Vandeberg, seconded by LaPierre to approve the minutes of the February 2nd, 2015 meeting. All in favor. Motion carried.

Linda Yount filling in for Betty Ross with the Roundup Restoration Committee gave the council a report of the group’s activities.  She would also like the Mayor to declare April 25th and 25th as clean up days.

Attorney Lundvall and Bruce still need to meet to discuss the junk vehicles ordinance.

Compliance person Bruce Hoiland gave a written and oral report. 

Mayor Jones and Director Sibley attended a meeting in Helena to speak about the T-Sep and DNRC funding.

Correspondence: Strom & Associates will be in the office this week doing the audit.
Clerk Lanter read aloud the letter from Tiffany Lyden from DNRC requesting a contribution from the City of Roundup for mapping. The council decided since this was not in the budget this year and the City already paid $6,200 for floodplain certifications, the City will not be contributing to the mapping at this time.

The Law enforcement committee did not meet. The next meeting is scheduled for February 3rd. The Sheriff would also like to meet with the committee at some point.

The treasurer’s report was sent with the minutes. There were no questions.

Director Sibley reported the new garbage truck is working great. He also met with Collaborative Design about the new school construction.

Public Comment by Bill Edwards, Wendy Beye, and Bruce Hoiland.

Councilperson Yount informed everyone that the Main Street Program will be having a meeting at the City Offices January 21, 2015 at 11:00 a.m.

Moved by Vandeberg, seconded by Yount to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
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